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July 15, 2020 

 

 

Norfolk School Board Elects New Chair and Vice Chair 

 

NORFOLK, VA – In a virtual meeting held Monday, July 13, the Norfolk School Board elected 

Adale Martin as chairperson and Rodney Jordan as vice chairperson for the 2020-2021 school 

year. 

 

“I am honored to serve Norfolk Public Schools as chairperson, and I look forward to leading the 

Norfolk School Board to support our teachers and administrators so that we can continue to 

provide a quality education to Norfolk students as we navigate through these uncertain times,” 

said Martin.  

 

Martin was first elected to the School Board in 2018. She has an undergraduate degree from The 

Ohio State University, a graduate degree from Louisiana State University, and is currently a 

Ph.D. candidate in Public Policy at Old Dominion University with a specialization in 

Collaboration and International Security policy areas. Martin is extremely active in the Norfolk 

community and is currently executive director of the Slover Library Foundation. 

 

Jordan has been a school board member for the City of Norfolk since 2012 and served as 

chairperson from 2015-2018. He earned his Bachelor of Science degree in Computer Science 

from Hampton University. Jordan continues a family tradition of civic involvement by lending 

his time to many community-based services and activities. He was recently named the 2020 

recipient of the Benjamin Elijah Mays Lifetime Achievement Award, which is presented by the 

National School Boards Association Council of Urban Boards of Education. Jordan is currently 

the president of the Virginia School Boards Association. 

 

For more information about the Norfolk School Board, including complete member biographies 

and contact information, visit www.npsk12.com.  

 

### 
 

Norfolk Public Schools (NPS) is on a mission to ensure that all students maximize their academic potential, develop 
skills for lifelong learning, and become successful contributors to a global society. We believe Norfolk Public Schools 

is the cornerstone of a proudly diverse community with highly qualified teachers and staff dedicated to providing 
diverse teaching and learning opportunities for all students. 

MEDIA CONTACT: 

Dr. Amber Rach 

Chief Communications & Community Engagement Officer 

Office of Communications and Community Engagement 

757-628-3459 

arach@nps.k12.va.us  
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